
District English Learner Advisory Council 
April 25, 2014 Meeting Minutes 

Educational Resource Center 
9:00 – 10:30 a.m. 

 

1.   Call to Order  

Bonner Montler called the meeting to order at 9:06 a.m. and provided a continental breakfast.  Mr. 
Montler introduced Dr. Stephanie Pierce, Assistant Superintendent Educational Services and Santee 
School District Board Member, Elana Levens-Craig. 

2.  Reading and Approval of November Minutes 

Bonner Montler reviewed the DELAC minutes from February.  The minutes were accepted as presented. 

3.  Local Control Accountability Plan (LCAP) – Karl Christensen 

Karl Christensen, Assistant Superintendent of Business Services, reviewed the elements of the first draft 
of the LCAP (hard copies were presented and can also be viewed on the district website home page 
www.santeesd.net). This included 1) the eight State Priorities (determined by the state to be 
implemented by schools), 2) the six LCAP Goals (which are developed by the school district to link to 
state priorities), and 3) the fifteen LCAP Actions and Services (actions to achieve the goals).  DELAC 
attendees were asked to read the documents and make comments that the Superintendent would 
respond to in writing.  The comments were as follows: 

1. Regarding the digital initiative, how will the district engage parents with limited English        
speaking in learning how to help their children with the devices? 

2. Training for parents to use devices. 

3. Will TOSA’s be assisting classified staff as well as teachers? 

4. For the homework clubs, will students who receive transportation be able to participate? 

5. Which schools will have the homework clubs? 

4.  Review of the Reclassification Ceremony - Eighty-six students were honored at a ceremony on 
March 27th attended by proud family and staff. 

5.  Announcement - Lupe Brambila and Laura Stablein will be honored for their contributions at this 
year’s Education and Leadership Bilingual Symposium on May 8th. 

6.  Smarter Balanced Assessment -Four schools have started the Smarter Balanced Pilot test.  The rest 
of the district will begin testing next week.  This is an opportunity for everybody to learn.  No results will 
be provided to parents, teachers, students or the district. 

7.  Next DELAC Meeting - The next DELAC meeting will be June 6, 2014 at the ERC Board Room from 
9:00-10:30 a.m. 

8.  Questions and Concerns - No questions were voiced. 

9.  Adjournment - The meeting was adjourned at 10:23 a.m. 

http://www.santeesd.net/

